
Florida WIC Client Notice January 3, 2024: Voluntary Recall of Nutramigen with Probiotic LGG Powder 
Infant Formula Specific Lots of 12.6 oz and 19.8 oz cans 

Summary:  Reckitt/Mead Johnson announced on December 30, 2023 that out of an abundance of caution it 
has chosen to voluntarily recall select batches of Nutramigen LGG powder, due to a remote possibility of 
cross-contamination with Cronobacter sakazakii in product sampled outside the U.S. 

What to do: 

1. Check the can(s) to identify whether the product is affected. Here is a table with the affected Lot Codes and
“Use By” dates, which can be found on the bottom of the package.

Regulatory 
Batch 
Code 

Can UPC/SKU Description Expiry/Use By 

ZL3FHG 300871239418 NUTRAM PROBIOTIC LGG PWD 12.6OZ(6CAN) US 1 Jan 2025 

ZL3FMH 300871239418 NUTRAM PROBIOTIC LGG PWD 12.6OZ(6CAN) US 1 Jan 2025 

ZL3FPE 300871239418 NUTRAM PROBIOTIC LGG PWD 12.6OZ(6CAN) US 1 Jan 2025 

ZL3FQD 300871239418 NUTRAM PROBIOTIC LGG PWD 12.6OZ(6CAN) US 1 Jan 2025 

ZL3FRW 300871239456 NUTRAM PROBIOTIC LGG PWD 19.8OZ(4CAN) US 1 Jan 2025 

ZL3FXJ 300871239418 NUTRAM PROBIOTIC LGG PWD 12.6OZ(6CAN) US 1 Jan 2025 

2. If you have a product that is included in the recall, do not use the product.

3. Clients with product containing the batch codes listed above should contact Reckitt/Mead Johnson at
866-534-9986 or consumer.relations@reckitt.com for return instructions and replacement product.
Please contact your health care provider to prescribe a different formula temporarily. Contact your local
WIC clinic to discuss changing your food package.

4. If your baby consumed formula from a recalled batch, and you suspect she or he is having an adverse
reaction, immediately call your pediatrician. For all feeding-related questions or questions about your
child’s health, contact a health care professional.

For more information: https://www.enfamil.com/nutramigen-recall-2023/ 
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